
 

 

CHECKPOINT 6 – QUEEN VICTORIA HOSPITAL  

Checkpoint 6 is located at the old Queen Victoria Hospital at the end of 

Tableland Road, Wentworth Falls. It is approximately a 35 minute drive from 

the main street of Katoomba during the event. You must drive with caution 

along Tableland Rd as runners will be using this road. There will be changed 

traffic conditions along Tableland Road where vehicles will only be allowed to 

travel at 40km/h. At night, the main marquees will be lit up, but you may want 

your own headlamp.   

There will be portable toilets. The parking is on grass and is limited so please 

try to not arrive at Checkpoint 5 more than 30 minutes prior to when your 

runner is due to arrive.  

  

Driving Directions from Katoomba to Checkpoint 6 (Queen Victoria Hospital) 

are listed below:  

• From Katoomba travel 8.7km East along The Great Western Highway to 

Tableland Rd, Wentworth Falls.  You will travel through the town of  

Wentworth Falls on the way.  Keep a look out on your right for the sign 

“Wentworth Pots” which is immediately after Tableland Rd (It is easy to 

miss Tableland Rd).  

  

• Turn right into Tableland Road and travel 4.3km to Queen Victoria 

Hospital.   


